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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

November 16, 2022 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Hickory Alley Drainage Work is substantially complete. Paving and drainage 
   Improvements  improvements are in place.  Project punch lists are being prepared.   
 
Elmont Sewer Force Main Construction of project improvements are being programmed into the 5- 
   Replacement Design   year CIP for budgeting.   
 
Streets/Street: 
 
2022 Street Maintenance Work is substantially complete. Areas are being reviewed for punch lists. 
 
Groveport Municipal Golf Path paving on golf holes located on the north side of Little Walnut  
Course Cart Paths replacement Creek (holes 10-12 & 15-18) is substantially complete.  Landscape repairs 

are underway.  On golf holes south of the creek (holes 1, 2, and 4-6), the 
Contractor indicates they will work through the winter and during early 
Spring months to remove pavement and place stone. On these southern-side 
golf holes paving and curb work will resume when asphalt plants open in the 
spring. As noted before, the contract allows for contractor to complete paths 
on holes south of the creek in the Spring 2023. 

 
Development Projects:  

Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Hendron roadway paving is complete 
(supervised by the Franklin County Engineer).  Installation of the public 
water main extension along the roadway frontage is partially complete.  
Pressure tests and chlorination are pending.     

 
325 Main Street Work began on site in late October.  During week of November 14, the 

contractor began installation of the water and sewer services that require 
work in the street area. That activity should be completed before 
thanksgiving.  Site building construction activities are not expected to begin 
for several more weeks.  

 
CA Ventures Site-Hayes Work related to construction of the site infrastructure is nearing 

completion. Underground construction of on-site and off-site utilities are 
near completion.  Pressure tests and chlorination of the soon-to-be 
dedicated waterline are complete.  Roadway improvements along Hayes 
Road are substantially complete (punch list items are addressed.  The 
roadway is reopened to travelers.      

 


